
Notice 

Passaic County to Conduct Virtual Court  

Election Day Hearings on May 12, 2020 

 

On May 12, 2020 the citizens of Passaic County will be able to participate in vote-

by-mail elections. Voting ballots have been mailed by the Passaic County Clerk’s 

Office to all registered voters.  To ensure access to justice even though the 

courthouse doors are closed, a Superior Court judge will be available to conduct 

remote hearings for any election challenges or issues.  

 

Voters with any election-related issues or questions should contact the Passaic 

County Clerk’s Office and/or Board of Elections: 

Passaic County Clerk: (973) 225-3632 

Passaic County Board of Elections: (973) 881-4780 

 

If appropriate, those offices will make arrangements for the voter to appear with 

appropriate social distancing measures in place in a designated courtroom in the 

Passaic County Administration Building, 401 Grand Street, Paterson.   All other 

participants in those hearings, including the judge and attorneys, will be appearing 

remotely by video. 

 

Towns holding elections are the Borough of Totowa and the City of Passaic for 

School Board Elections and the City of Paterson for municipal elections. 

 

          

 

Ernest M. Caposela, Assignment Judge 

      Robert D. Tracy, Trial Court Administrator 

 

Dated:  May 7, 2020 


